
CLERKSHIP AND INTERNSHIP INFORMATION FOR 
 

JUDGE ROY W. McLEESE III 
  

Clerkships 
 

Judge McLeese is not currently considering applications for clerkships.  Future clerkship 
openings will be advertised on this site with information regarding how to apply. 
 

Internships 
 

 Judge McLeese is currently accepting applications from first-year and second-year law 
students for an unpaid judicial internship in the spring of 2021, and for an unpaid judicial internship 
in the summer of 2021.  Applications will be considered on a rolling basis. 
 
 Given the ongoing health crisis, candidates should assume that internships for the spring 
and summer of 2021 will be fulfilled remotely, with the possibility that changing circumstances 
may allow for in-person work.  Should in-person work become possible, interns will have the 
option to work in-person, but will not be required to do so. 
 

Applicants should submit a cover letter, a resume, an official or unofficial law-school 
transcript, and a writing sample.  Applicants who submit applications before receiving fall-
semester grades should update their applications when grades become available by sending a 
transcript and any other pertinent information.  Applicants may send their materials electronically 
to mcleesehiring@dcappeals.gov or by mail to Judge McLeese at:  Historic Courthouse of the 
District of Columbia, 430 E Street, N.W., Suite 208, Washington, D.C. 20001. 

 
If you have any questions or need any additional information, please email 

mcleesehiring@dcappeals.gov.  
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